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MPLA on Facebook:  
https://www.facebook.com/

MountainPlainsLibraryAssociation/  
 

MPLA on Twitter: 
https://twitter.com/MPLAtweets 

 

https://www.facebook.com/MountainPlainsLibraryAssociation/
https://www.facebook.com/MountainPlainsLibraryAssociation/
https://twitter.com/MPLAtweets
https://mpla.us/community/mpla-awards/
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Led by lively hosts Jake Rundle and Mary Soucie, the informal discussions will occur  

every 4th Wednesday of the month.   
 
 

Mountain Plains Library Association  
“Chew & Chats” 

When: 4th Wednesdays of each month.   
1 PM Central time 

Noon Mountain 
11 am Pacific 

 
Register in advance for this meeting at  

https://us06web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZIlcOCoqz4qGtG2_j4UOBZ6VUAzZ0r_41k8  

After registering, you will receive a confirmation email containing information about joining the  
meetings. Feel free to forward this information to others interested in MPLA. 

http://mpla.memberclicks.net/message2/link/fcca276d-5033-44e5-bae0-749e4f1313ab/1


 

Montana Library Association Statement 
In response to State Library Commission Decision to Withdraw from American Library Association 

The Executive Board of the Montana Library Association deeply regrets the decision by the Montana State 
Library Commission to withdraw from the American Library Association. The Library Commission’s stated 
objective is to provide excellent library resources and services by encouraging collaboration and cooperation 
between libraries and institutional partners. The decision made today runs counter to this mission, and under-
mines the shared goals of Montana libraries.  

An American Library Association membership offers useful resources, development and funding opportuni-
ties, and professional networks that serve our state, our libraries, and, most importantly, our library users. By 
isolating State Library professionals from their peers and fellow leaders, the Commission has effectively elim-
inated critical training and tools for not only State Library staff, but for local library boards and trustees. 

It is our earnest hope that the Montana State Library Commission will reconsider its decision and choose not 
to sever ties with the American Library Association. We urge them to look beyond short-term partisanship 
and view this situation through the lens of what serves the public good and long-term interests of all Montan-
ans. 

The Montana Library Association remains firmly in support of the aims and goals of the State Library as an 
institution. The Montana Library Association will continue to be a resource and professional network for Mon-
tana’s library communities. The Montana Library Association persists in fostering literacy, providing access to 
information, and promoting lifelong learning. We uphold these principles regardless of the decisions made by 
the State Library Commission because we believe that they are fundamentally American and fundamentally 
Montanan. 

The Montana Library Association invites the public, library workers, and stakeholders to share their views on 
this matter and to continue to support their local libraries as pillars of education, inclusivity, and community 
building.  

Sincerely, 

The Executive Board and Executive Director of the Montana Library Association 

Kelly Reisig, President 

Sarah Creech, Vice President 

Sean Anderson, Treasurer/Secretary 

Kirk Vriesman, Executive Director 
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American Library Association Responds to 
Montana State Library Commission’s Decision  

https://www.ala.org/news/press-releases/2023/07/american-library-association-responds-montana-state-library-commission-s
https://www.ala.org/news/press-releases/2023/07/american-library-association-responds-montana-state-library-commission-s
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Jobline 
 

https://mpla.us/jobs/ 

https://mpla.us/jobs/
https://mpla.us/jobs/
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https://pnla.org/pnla-quarterly/
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Grocery Rewards—King Soopers/Kroger 
 

There are no longer grocery gift cards linked to MPLA. Instead, you can link your loyalty card to our 
MPLA Community Awards Program account.   To do so:  Go to http://www.kingsoopers.com  

 
Once logged into your King Soopers/Kroger account, search for Mountain Plains Library  
Association by name or our account: KK820. Then click Enroll. New users will need to create 
an account which requires some basic information, a valid email address and a loyalty card. If you  
previously purchased grocery cards they may still be used and reloaded but they will no longer  
provide rebates for MPLA.  
 
Instead, there is a quarterly designated funding amount which is shared by all Community Rewards 
organizations. Amounts are determined by the percentage of purchases by each organization.  
 
If you are in an area with Kroger stores this is an easy way to support MPLA!  

http://www.kingsoopers.com


 

Return of the AZ Library Leadership Institute 
 
The Arizona State Library hosted the 2023 Library 
Leadership Institute from April 23-26 at the  
Ak-Chin Resort in Maricopa, Arizona. Facilitated 
by Maureen Sullivan, this professional  
development experience taught participants the 
essential elements of good leadership and  

provided an opportunity to engage in deep conversations about leadership, complete personal assessments, 
and develop a personal plan for leadership development. 

 
The participants all rated the Institute as Excellent and 
noted the value of the concepts they learned to developing 
their leadership potential. "I really appreciated the  
discussion of creating boundaries for myself with staff while 
also maintaining trust, respect, and transparency,” said one 
such participant. 
 
The Arizona State Library Leadership Institute is supported 
with federal LSTA funds provided by the Institute of  
Museum and Library Services (IMLS). 
 

 
 
AZ YA Library Summit 
Through the collaboration between the Arizona State Library, Archives and Public Records and 
the Arizona Library Association, the 2023 AZ YA Summit connected and  
enlightened library staff in public libraries, schools, and other community  
partners on best practices for meaningfully engaging teens. The YA Summit 
takes place every other year, rotating with a similar event for Children’s  
services staff. 
 
Over 100 participants from a variety of libraries gathered for this two-day 
event, with keynotes Julia E. Torres: Nurturing Readers in Turbulent Times: 
Creating and Sustaining Inclusive Library Spaces, Brian Young,  
Author: Educational Journey: Diverse Stories from Authentic Voices and  
Naomi Bishop: Arizona Dreams: Culture and Community. 
 
Participants surveyed commented on the importance of learning from the keynote speakers and networking 
with colleagues around the state who serve the same age group. “Attending the YA Summit gave me more  
in-depth insights into topics that I didn't realize were issues. This was a real eye-opener. Race issues,  
disability issues, and mental health. Although I was aware of the hardships individuals face, it opened my 
eyes to issues that are involved in these topics that I was not aware of.” 
 
This event was supported in part by the Arizona State Library, Archives and Public Records, a division of the 
Secretary of State, with federal funds from the Institute of Museum and Library Services.  
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Around the Region 



 

Shakespearean Science exhibit 
 
In May, students from the Radical Science Writing 3030 
classes installed their final projects on the 3rd floor  
corridor on the west side of Norlin Library at University 
of Colorado in Boulder, CO. The final assignment  
requires five-person teams to design and present their 
research as a series of posters about the sciences at the 

time of Shakespeare. The series was initially developed with support from the Libraries Rare and Distinctive 
Collections in 2016. 
 
“The Shakespearean Science assignment, perhaps more than any other I give my  
science writers, demands an awareness of the rhetorical situation,” said Writing &  
Rhetoric Program (WRTG) instructor Danny Long. “Once the posters are hung up on 
the wall, people will be zipping by them in a hurry. My students must capture their  
attention and hold it.” 
 
One example from this year’s project is titled “Vignette of Color” Presenting four primary 
ingredients prominent in a painting by Giovanni Battista Salvi, the posters inform the 
reader about where painting materials were sourced and how they were mixed to  
create pigments used in paintings in the 15th century. 
 
“We had to think about our audience and how to make it visually appealing, both of 
which are not things you typically do for research papers,” said Shreya Sharma, a graduating senior studying 
biochemistry. WRTG 3030 is a science writing class designed for engineering majors. The final assignment 
introduces an additional element.  
 
“In the past working on research papers, I often would just follow the formula of finding sources with useful 
quotes and adding them to my paper as I went,” Jack McKinstry, a junior studying computer science related. 
“The difference with the creative freedom allowed with this assignment not only made it more fun to complete, 
but also forced me to actually understand the topic from the research we conducted.” 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Travel Activity Kits 
The Newton Public Library in Newton, KS added   travel activity kits in 2023. These kits include car-friendly 
activities, Brain Quest cards, and games like Scrabble and Battleship that are perfect vacation  
diversions.  
 

MIT Spokes Science & Math Workshop 

Students from MIT are biking across the United States to offer science 
and engineering workshops, including a workshop at Newton Public  
Library Youths ages 10-18 were invited to participate in this free, one-day 
camp experience. 
Workshop session topics included: 3D Printing, Building Bridges, Under 

Pressure, Diffusion Through Membranes, Acids and Bases with Cabbage, Generating Power Through Biking, 
Magic of Making Electricity 
 

Area library, Moundridge Public Library of Moundridge KS took a school van load of teens to take advantage 
of the MIT Spokes 2023 
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https://www.colorado.edu/libraries/2023/05/23/students-install-shakespearean-science-exhibit-norlin-library
https://www.colorado.edu/libraries/2023/05/23/students-install-shakespearean-science-exhibit-norlin-library
https://www.mitspokes.com/


 

 
Montana State’s Jodi Allison-Bunnell to be 
inducted as fellow of the Society of American 
Archivists 
 
Jodi Allison-Bunnell, head of Archives and Special 
Collections at the Montana State University  
Library, will be inducted this summer as a fellow of 
the Society of American Archivists, or SAA, the 

oldest and largest archivist association in North America. 
 
The distinction of fellow is awarded for outstanding contributions to the  
archives profession and is the highest honor SAA bestows on individuals. 
Allison-Bunnell will be honored during a July 27 awards ceremony at the 
joint annual meeting of the Council of State Archivists and SAA in  
Washington, D.C. Allison-Bunnell is one of four new fellows being named 
in 2023. That will bring the number of fellows for the SAA to 199. 
 
Full article here  
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Summer Decorating Inspirations 
Libraries in the Johnson County Library - 
KS System decorated with getting the 
community involved in mind.  
 
The Youth Services librarians at our 

Central Resource Library created a backdrop so you 
can be the I in kind!  
 
At Monticello, Construction paper hands clustered 
around a drawing of our Summer Reading theme: All 
Together Now. Each of those hands represents a 
book taken home by a kiddo in the first week of  
Summer Reading!  
 
At Antioch, there is an ever-growing construction  
paper chain and information displayed so it's easy for 
you to find what you're looking for.  
 
At Gardner, you'll see Summer Reading activities and 
hand-drawn artwork by Assistant Branch Manager 
Nancy Birmingham! She drew these fun All Together 
Now scenes on upcycled plexiglass panels that were 
used during COVID!  

https://www.montana.edu/news/23008/montana-state-s-jodi-allison-bunnell-to-be-inducted-as-fellow-of-the-society-of-american-archivists
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Keen Memorial Library’s Eggstravaganza  
By: Justin Ridder 
Originally published in Three Rivers Library  
System Newsletter June 2023 

The Keene Memorial Library in 
Fremont, NE, has been operating 
out of the Fremont City  

Auditorium for more than six months now. Our library building has been under construction 
since September 2022. We feel blessed to have this temporary space so we can still offer 
thousands of books for people to check out. The biggest negative of our temporary location is 
the lack of space for programs. This has required us to be creative and reach out to  
partners in our area. 
 
Over the winter months, we had monthly passive programs in the temporary library. These 
passive programs have been a hit. We have done simple picture scavenger hunts along with 
complicated scavenger hunts that required kids to decode messages and find hidden  
evidence. We considered doing an egg scavenger hunt in the temporary library, but we  
really wanted to do something different in April. 
 
After reaching out to some of our community partners, the Fremont Mall agreed to be our  
location for an Eggstravaganza! This event would not have been a success with the  
partnership with the Fremont Mall. They supplied an Easter Bunny, a beautiful backdrop for 
families to take photos with the Easter Bunny, fun glasses to give away to all the kiddos, and 
eggs filled with candy. The library started the event off with storytime with the Easter Bunny. 
Then the kids got lined up based on their age ranges to go on an egg hunt. As many of you 
know, trying to estimate how many people will attend special programs is almost impossible. 
We had the Eggstravaganza during our normal Friday storytime where we, on average, get 15-20 people to 
attend. So we were trying to plan for about 100 people for this event since it was a 'no school' day. No 
amount of preparation could have equipped us for the crowd of almost 300 people attending! We look forward 
to doing this event again next year... with the edits that we have noted! We had a little over 800 eggs this year 
at our event, but next year we plan to have at least 1,500 eggs! We live and we learn.  
 
Open House and William Kent Krueger 
By: Becky Baker 
Originally published in the Southeast Signal June 2023 

The Seward Memorial Library first opened its doors on  
September 2, 2003. This year, we are celebrating our 20th 
anniversary! Over the past few months, we have been busy 
remodeling our library so that we may begin our next 20 
years with increased capacity and better service for our  
patrons. On May 30, we held an open house celebrating the 
end of the remodel. The new configuration of the library added 219 square feet for patron spaces by adding 
fiction shelving, a new room for the Book Nook, one new meeting room, two new study rooms, and an area 
for our Library of Things. The former computer lab has been converted to an administrative area and two 
desktops for the public were moved to a seating area in the non-fiction section. Three laptops area also  
available to patrons who need to access the internet. We were excited to show our patrons the new  
improvements to our facility during the open house. To top off the evening, we had author William Kent  
Krueger give a presentation! We were excited to see that the event drew people from all areas including  
Lincoln, David City, Hastings, York, Papillion, and Omaha. The room was packed! Mr. Krueger’s presentation 
was very enjoyable, and it proved to be a fascinating evening. He is very personable, and it is always 
interesting to hear how an author thinks and creates his work. The audience had many good questions at the 
end of the presentation, and the evening ended with an autograph session for those who brought or  
purchased books. To the right is a group photo with William Kent Krueger. 

https://nlc.nebraska.gov/systems/NewsLetters/trls062023.pdf
https://nlc.nebraska.gov/systems/NewsLetters/trls062023.pdf
https://nlc.nebraska.gov/systems/NewsLetters/sels062023.pdf
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Legal Kiosk Project 
The State of Nevada announced the launch of the 
Legal Kiosk Project at 22 libraries across Nevada 
with the intent of making information more  
available to older Nevadans, underserved  
communities, and all those with questions. 
 

Nevada’s Legal Kiosk Project grew out of an effort 
by the state’s five leading legal aid providers, including Nevada Legal Services (NLS), to address the digital 
divide exposed by COVID-19 pandemic, which disproportionately affected communities, especially seniors, 
that lack the means to use technology to access the legal system. As underserved communities often seek 
legal information at their local libraries, placing the free Legal Kiosks in libraries throughout the state provides 
a needed resource for library staff  and the people they serve. NLS took the lead in obtaining grant funding for 
and developing the Project. The Legal Kiosks are designed to be a user-friendly portal for Nevadans to learn 
about civil legal issues, find court information and forms, access legal aid providers, and locate community 
resources. 
 

More information: https://www.legalkiosks.com/projects/nevada 

 

 

 

New Library Branch in Rio Rancho, NM 

The HUB @ Enchanted Hills is now open. More than 1600 
people showed their support for the third library branch in 
Rio Rancho, NM by attending the Grand Opening event 
held on Saturday, June 17, 2023. There was food, family 
activities, and a ribbon cutting ceremony with Mayor Gregg Hull and children from the community. A big hit 
was the National Ocean Month themed scavenger hunt, and children enjoyed climbing through nooks to find 
their favorite books. Stop by and visit The HUB from 10:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m., Wednesday-Sunday, or online 
at: www.rrnm.gov/library/The-HUB 

https://www.legalkiosks.com/projects/nevada
http://www.rrnm.gov/library/The-HUB
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Hulsman Librarianship for Student Success 

University Libraries assistant professor, Adrienne Warner, of the University of New Mexico in 
Albuquerque, NM, was named the inaugural recipient of the Jim and Mary Lois Friday  
Hulsman Librarianship for Student Success, a prestigious endowment that enables librarians 
in the University Libraries to work on projects directly related to 
helping students thrive in their academic careers. 
 

Warner has worked at the University Libraries since 2014 and currently holds the 
position of First Year Experience Librarian. This involves collaborating with new 
undergraduate students, campus organizations, faculty, staff, and high school 
 students to support academic growth. 
 

More information: https://news.unm.edu/news/university-libraries-announces-
inaugural-recipient-of-the-hulsman-librarianship-for-student-success  
 
 
 
 

 

2023 PR Xchange Award for External 
Communications 
 
The annual PR Xchange Awards Competition  
recognizes the very best public relations materials 
produced by libraries in the past year. Entries are 
evaluated on content, originality, and design by a 
team of experts in public relations, graphic design, 

communications, and marketing, who select the winner(s) in each category. 
 
Grand Forks Public Library received the 2023 PR Xchange Award for External 
Communications, recognizing the blog post "LEGO & Libraries: The Building 
Blocks of Imagination." More than 215 entries were submitted from over 100  
institutions. Learn more about Grand Forks Public Library's blog at gfpstories.com. 

 

Bismarck Veterans Memorial Public Library Recipient of Dakota OutRight’s 
Champion Business Award 

On Saturday, June 17th during Dakota OutRight’s 2023 Capital Pride at the Bismarck State College Energy 
Center, Dakota OutRight recognized Bismarck Veterans Memorial Public Library as this year’s Champion 
Business Award recipient. The award recognizes outstanding work throughout North Dakota with respect to 
and in partnership with the LGBTQ+ communities in our state. Dakota 
OutRight serves the LGBTQIA2S+ community of central and western 
North Dakota through connection, visibility, and advocacy. 
 
The library received the award for its many services and welcoming 
atmosphere available to Bismarck/Burleigh County residents. The  
library provides an equal, high standard of service in a safe gathering 
space for all citizens with respect and appreciation for our BIPOC and 
LGBTQ communities. 
 
“We are humbled and honored to be named Dakota OutRight’s 2023 
Champion Business,” said Library Director Christine Kujawa. “Most 
rewarding are the shared stories of appreciation from patrons, knowing 
that the library welcomes all. We provide free services to anyone who 
comes to us seeking assistance, a mainstay for our community.” 

https://news.unm.edu/news/university-libraries-announces-inaugural-recipient-of-the-hulsman-librarianship-for-student-success
https://news.unm.edu/news/university-libraries-announces-inaugural-recipient-of-the-hulsman-librarianship-for-student-success
https://www.ala.org/core/awards-scholarships/pr-xchange-awards
https://gfpstories.com/2022/12/19/lego-libraries-the-building-blocks-of-imagination/
https://gfpstories.com/2022/12/19/lego-libraries-the-building-blocks-of-imagination/
http://gfpstories.com


 

Solar Benches In Oklahoma 
 
The Pioneer Library System placed solar benches 
to provide a spot to take a load off. These state-of-
the-art benches are solar-powered to allow you to 
charge* your device, connect to Wi-Fi, and browse 
more than 100,000 eMaterials through the library's 
digital collection - no library card needed! 

 
Benches are placed in each of our communities in a high-traffic area, areas with low connectivity, or away 
from our library facility. We bring the library to you! 
 
Bench Locations:  
Blanchard - Crystal Lake Walking Trail 
McLoud - Lawrence Wahpepah Trails 
Moore - Station at Central Park 
Newcastle - Veteran's Park 
Noble - Dane Park 
Purcell - Purcell Lake 
Shawnee - Rotary Boy Scout Park 
Tecumseh - Tecumseh City Park 
Norman & Southwest Oklahoma City - Coming Soon! 
 
*Charging cable not included 
 
Read more about them from this Libby post: 
Take a break, charge up & read with the Pioneer Library System’s solar-powered benches  

Jim Lucas Checotah Public LIbrary: Pickleball Courts 
 
The Jim Lucas Checotah Public Library in Checotah, OK, had a 
ribbon cutting ceremony celebrating the opening of new pickleball 
courts. Checotah Mayor Daniel Tarkington declared June 29th 
“Pickleball Day in Checotah,” and he and some of the city’s  
council members played a doubles game. 
 
The pickleball courts are first-come, first-served for the public and 
are not affected by the library’s open/closed hours. There are 
lights for evening play, and library cardholders can borrow paddles and balls for free. 
 
Many thanks to all donors and supporters: Oklahoma Department of Libraries, Institute of Museum and  
Library Services, Friends of the Library, Peoples National Bank of Checotah, Armstrong Bank, First Family 
Federal Credit Union, the family of Eli Wallace, and Dr. Maurice & Gretchen Payne. 
 
Special thanks to the City of Checotah for funding to cover costs above and beyond the grant and donations. 
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https://www.libbylife.com/2023-06-16-take-a-break-charge-up-read-with-the-pioneer-library-system-s-solar-powered-benches?utm_source=sfmc&utm_medium=email&utm_content=digital_dispatch_20230626


 

SDSL Public Library Institute 2023 
Originally published in  
South Dakota State Library’s e-newsletter  

Eight librarians have graduated from the Public 
Library Training Institute, which took place earlier 
this month at Northern State University in  
Aberdeen. The institute, sponsored by the South 

Dakota State Library, is a four-year program of education for librarian practitioners, support staff, and trustees 
of small to medium-sized public libraries who do not have library degrees. 
 
Twenty-nine students, representing 26 libraries across South Dakota, attended this year’s institute.  
The following individuals graduated this year with a Certificate of Public Library Management: 
 

 Amy Smith, Hurley Public Library 

 Sara Weishaar, Bison Public Library 

 Janet Schmidt, Sisseton Memorial Library 

 Tara Engel, Gregory Public Library 

 Annie Crist, Beresford Public Library 

 Jan Riggins, K O Lee Aberdeen Public Library 

 Thea Teasley-Whiting, Custer County Library 

 Tara Thomas, Emil M. Larson Public Library, Clark 
 
"This year, students learned about creating early literacy kits. These kits can be checked out by patrons or 
used as education stations around the library for independent and interactive play," said Kathleen Slocum, 
Continuing Education Coordinator for the South Dakota State Library. “They’re excited to take their learning 
back to their communities.” 
 
Students attend in-person classes for one week in June and take additional classes online between summers. 
Participants earn a minimum of 120 contact hours over a four-year period and two college credits each year 
from a South Dakota public university. Librarians who attend all four years receive a Certificate of Public 
Library Management and are recognized as certified library practitioners. 
 
 
All Together Now: Gardening 
Posted on Langford Public Library Facebook 

 

Summer Reading is off to a great start! We planted our garden this past 

week, with many thanks due to Town of Langford, SD for the garden plot, 

Farm Credit Services of America for a grant to help make this possible and 

provide the kids with their own garden tools, Thrivent for a grant providing 

potting soil, fertilizer and garden hose holders, as well as all of our amazing 

volunteers in Langford and surrounding communities! Amy Punt Joy Jensen 

Heather Holler @jessicalynn @carminwade @Fallon Glodrey-Deutsch 

@kelliealberts Yvonne Healy and it wouldn't have been 

possible without Blair Healy for tilling up our garden! Also 

thank you to Langford Community Foundation for providing 

a grant to provide new books for our youth! Thank you all 

for investing in our children, both with your time and money!  
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https://www.smore.com/67yed-sdsl-s-cornerstone-newsletter?ref=email
https://www.facebook.com/LangfordPublicLibrary/posts/pfbid02xhqnXZGrtsYspGu2N1krVQaDNBkSvMqRMTtdpDwD3CJxCbwx3VwrtyoXmWY1mL3yl
https://www.facebook.com/TownofLangford?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWGSgGv5Affc5p4n4wGUKGpFRPrWtIpNbZh-_e71mPzjsDRpYJZg7wEUi7nTBuRlK6ciG5-V502DR03x_iDyfHRCdcl5RfYeLCUtAaO6bnyemTLmfBeyxEny6GQqsl_VqigCaqFlJH-mXhoWHnpOtGl&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/FCSAmerica?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWGSgGv5Affc5p4n4wGUKGpFRPrWtIpNbZh-_e71mPzjsDRpYJZg7wEUi7nTBuRlK6ciG5-V502DR03x_iDyfHRCdcl5RfYeLCUtAaO6bnyemTLmfBeyxEny6GQqsl_VqigCaqFlJH-mXhoWHnpOtGl&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/thrivent?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWGSgGv5Affc5p4n4wGUKGpFRPrWtIpNbZh-_e71mPzjsDRpYJZg7wEUi7nTBuRlK6ciG5-V502DR03x_iDyfHRCdcl5RfYeLCUtAaO6bnyemTLmfBeyxEny6GQqsl_VqigCaqFlJH-mXhoWHnpOtGl&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/amy.punt.79?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWGSgGv5Affc5p4n4wGUKGpFRPrWtIpNbZh-_e71mPzjsDRpYJZg7wEUi7nTBuRlK6ciG5-V502DR03x_iDyfHRCdcl5RfYeLCUtAaO6bnyemTLmfBeyxEny6GQqsl_VqigCaqFlJH-mXhoWHnpOtGl&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=1642880131&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWGSgGv5Affc5p4n4wGUKGpFRPrWtIpNbZh-_e71mPzjsDRpYJZg7wEUi7nTBuRlK6ciG5-V502DR03x_iDyfHRCdcl5RfYeLCUtAaO6bnyemTLmfBeyxEny6GQqsl_VqigCaqFlJH-mXhoWHnpOtGl&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/yvonnenur?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWGSgGv5Affc5p4n4wGUKGpFRPrWtIpNbZh-_e71mPzjsDRpYJZg7wEUi7nTBuRlK6ciG5-V502DR03x_iDyfHRCdcl5RfYeLCUtAaO6bnyemTLmfBeyxEny6GQqsl_VqigCaqFlJH-mXhoWHnpOtGl&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/langfordareacommunityfoundation?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWGSgGv5Affc5p4n4wGUKGpFRPrWtIpNbZh-_e71mPzjsDRpYJZg7wEUi7nTBuRlK6ciG5-V502DR03x_iDyfHRCdcl5RfYeLCUtAaO6bnyemTLmfBeyxEny6GQqsl_VqigCaqFlJH-mXhoWHnpOtGl&__tn__=-%5dK-R


 

Describe Your Job in One Sentence 

 
In June, Utah State Library staff members were 
asked to describe their job in one sentence.  The 
results were shared on their Facebook 
Page.  #librarian #librarians #librarylove 
#librarylife 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Adult Night Out 
The Salt Lake County Library hosts quarterly interactive evenings for adults. It is a 
chance to connect with your partner, colleagues, or meet new friends. From live music 
and dancing, to scavenger hunts (held in May) and date night activities, Adult Night Out 
will provide engaging and unexpected experiences at the  
library.   
 
slcolibrary.org/events/featured/adult-night-out 
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If you've taken a training 
from USL, thank Rachel L.! Faye helps Utah 

libraries get money! 
Karen, Youth Services  
Coordinator, works hard 
to support Utah's youth!  

https://www.facebook.com/UtahStateLibrary
https://www.facebook.com/UtahStateLibrary
https://www.abc4.com/dailydish/uncover-the-weird-and-wonderful-at-county-librarys-adult-night-out-scavenger-hunt/
https://www.slcolibrary.org/events/featured/adult-night-out


 

Nancy Miller Retiring from Northwest College 
Hinckley Library 
 
Nancy Miller, Director of the Hinckley Library at 
Northwest College, retired on June 30. Nancy was 
invited to share on the Wyoming State Library 
Blog about her time in libraries. 

It has been a great blessing and privilege to discover the world of libraries and work with 
wonderful people. I wish to thank you all! After following a Zoology career and then a 
family pathway, I started my library career working evenings at the Sublette County  
Library under Daphne Platts who taught me that libraries are more than just caretakers of 
wonderful books. I advanced to the day shift, technical services, ILLs, and bookkeeping. 
After nine years, my career took me to Hinckley Library at Northwest College under Kay 
Carlson, then Dr. Susan Richards. Again, I learned much about the academic side of  
libraries and library instruction. I jumped at the chance to earn my MLIS when the  
University of Missouri-Columbia brought their online MLIS program to about five western 
states. What an opportunity to continue my education and stay in Wyoming! Online 
courses were a new adventure for everyone back in 2001. Again, I worked with many 
wonderful librarians and library staff at the college and statewide. It is really the people you work with that 
help you weather storms dealing with library issues and finances. Over the past 34 years, library changes 
have been mostly positive. I’m excited to see that tiny steps toward increased funding and adding back cut 
staffing positions are being discussed, even though it may take a while longer, especially for academic  
libraries. 
 
What will I do in retirement? Volunteer, pursue hobbies, see grandkids more, hike, camp, ski ,and read. Faith 
already has acquired a stack of ILLs for me and soon I’ll descend on my Powell public library! My heartfelt 
thanks to you all! 
 
 
New StoryWalk® in Capser, WY 

The Natrona County Library announced its newest addition, Casper’s first 
and only StoryWalk®! The Library held a special launch event in April to  
introduce the new feature to the community. The StoryWalk® is an  
innovative concept that combines the joys of reading with the pleasures of 

walking in nature. The new attraction was 
funded by a generous grant from the  
Wyoming Humanities Council and the 
Friends of the Natrona County Library, and 
offered in partnership with 71 Construction, 
the City of Casper, and the Platte River 
Trails Trust. 
 

Learn more: https://
www.natronacountylibrary.org/new-
storywalk-launched-along-platte-river/ 
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https://library.wyo.gov/community/library-news/
https://library.wyo.gov/community/library-news/
https://www.kellogghubbard.org/storywalk
https://www.thinkwy.org/
https://www.71construction.com/
https://www.casperwy.gov/
https://www.platterivertrails.com/
https://www.platterivertrails.com/
https://www.natronacountylibrary.org/new-storywalk-launched-along-platte-river/
https://www.natronacountylibrary.org/new-storywalk-launched-along-platte-river/
https://www.natronacountylibrary.org/new-storywalk-launched-along-platte-river/
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Welcome, New Members. 

Name Title Institution/Library  City & State 

Jason Bengtson Associate Professor,  
Head of Systems  

New Mexico State  
University Library  

Las Cruces , NM 

Kristi Roque Rawlings Library and  
Customer Experience 
Manager  

Pueblo Library District  Pueblo, CO 

Shelia Collins Director Harvey Public Library Harvey, ND 

Christie Clarke Director  Gering Public Library Gering, NE 

Gering Public Library   Gering, NE 

Roseanna Andrade Library Technician Santa Fe Public Library Santa Fe, NM 



 

Arizona 

Amber Kent 

City Librarian | City of Casa Grande  

Casa Grande, AZ 

arizona@mpla.us 

 
Colorado 

Elena Rosenfeld  

High Plains Library District 

Greeley, CO 

colorado@mpla.us 

 
Kansas 

Maribeth Shafer  

Central Kansas Library System 
Great Bend, KS 

kansas@mpla.us 

 
Montana 

Rachel M. Rawn 

Havre-Hill County Library 

Havre, MT 

montana@mpla.us 

 

Nebraska 

Michel Straatmann  

University of Nebraska Libraries  

Lincoln, NE 

nebraska@mpla.us 

 

Nevada 

Luise Davis 

Douglas County Public Library 

Minden, NV 

nevada@mpla.us 

 

 

 

 

New Mexico 

Erin Wahl 

New Mexico State University  
Zuhl Library 

Las Cruces, NM 

new_mexico@mpla.us 

 
North Dakota 

Randi Monley 

Minot Public Library 

Minot, ND 

north_dakota@mpla.us 

 

Oklahoma 

Gloria Farmer 

Eastern Oklahoma Library System 

oklahoma@mpla.us 

 
South Dakota 

Melanie Argo 

Madison Public Library 

Madison, SD 

south_dakota@mpla.us 

 

Utah  

Brandon Bowen  

Director of Learning Resources at Ensign College 

Salt Lake City, UT 

utah@mpla.us  

 
Wyoming 

Judi Boyce 

Sublette County Library 

Pinedale, WY  

wyoming@mpla.us 
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State Representatives 
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President 

Amadee Ricketts 
Director, Cochise County Library 
Bisbee, AZ 

president@mpla.us 

 

Vice-President/President Elect 
Robin Hastings 

NEKLS  

Lawrence, KS 
vicepresident@mpla.us  
 

Past President / Administration 
Brenda Hemmelman  

South Dakota State Library 

Pierre, SD 
pastpresident@mpla.us 
 

Recording Secretary 
Luise Davis 

Douglas County Public Library 

Minden, NV 

secretary@mpla.us 

 

Executive Secretary 

Judy Kulp 

Lakewood, Colorado  

execsecretary@mpla.us 

 

Newsletter Editor 

Melanie Argo 

Madison Public Library 

Madison, SD  

editor@mpla.us 

 

Webmaster  

Brandon Katzir 

Oklahoma State University 

Stillwater, OK 

webmaster@mpla.us 

Portal/Server Admin (CPA) 

Roy Degler 

Oklahoma State University 

Glencoe, OK 

serveradmin@mpla.us 

 

MPLA Archives 

Annie Epperson  

University of Northern Colorado  

Greeley, CO  

 

Awards 

Mary Ann Thompson 

Hays, KS 

awards@mpla.us 

 

Nominating 

Stephen Sweeney 

St. John Vianney Seminary 

Cardinal Stafford Library 

Denver, CO 

nominating@mpla.us 

 

Bylaws and Procedures 

David Alexander  

University of South Dakota Library 

Vermillion, SD 

bylaws@mpla.us 

Communications 

Co-chairs:  

Shanna Smith-Ritterhouse 

Mulvane Public Library  

Mulvane, KS 

 

Jennifer Williams-Curl 

Western Dakota Tech Institute  

Rapid City, SD  

communications@mpla.us 

 

Leadership Institute  

Tom Taylor 

Andover, KS 

leadership@mpla.us 

 

Leslie H. Langley 
Wister Public Library 
Wister, OK  

leadership@mpla.us 

 
Membership 

Erin Wahl 

New Mexico State University  
Zuhl Library 

Las Cruces, NM 

membership@mpla.us 

 
Professional Development 

Shay Beezley 

University of Central Oklahoma  
Chambers Library  

Edmond, OK 

prof_development@mpla.us 

 

Program Council 
Robin Hastings 

Northeast Kansas Library System  

Lawrence, KS 

program_council@mpla.us  
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Board & Staff 
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The MPLA Newsletter is  
published bimonthly online  
by the Mountain Plains Library 
Association: 
 
https://mpla.us/archives/mpla-

archives/publications/
newsletter/  

 
ISSN 0145-6180 

 
Editor:  Melanie Argo,  
Madison Public Library 
 
Copy deadlines for articles, 
news, and advertisements:  
 

 January 1 
 March 1 
 May 1  
 July 1  
 September 1  
 November 1 

 

Advertising:  

There is no charge to MPLA  
personal or institutional members 
for classified advertising.  
 
Non-members are charged  
$1.25/line. Display advertisement 
copy rates are available from  
editor@mpla.us. 
 
 

MPLA Membership:  

For matters pertaining to individual 
or institutional memberships and 
address changes, contact:  
 

Judy Kulp  
Executive Secretary  

14293 West Center Drive  
Lakewood, Colorado 80228  

(303) 985-7795  
execsecretary@mpla.us  

The Mountain Plains Library Association (MPLA) is a twelve 
state association of librarians, library paraprofessionals and 
friends of libraries in Arizona, Colorado, Kansas, Montana, 
Nebraska, Nevada, New Mexico, North Dakota, Oklahoma, 
South Dakota, Utah and Wyoming. Its purpose is to  
promote the development of librarians and libraries by 
providing significant educational and networking  
opportunities.  

 

Quick Links: 
 

Website:  www.mpla.us  
 
Join MPLA or Renew Membership:  
https://mpla.us/community/membership/ 
 
Professional Development Grants:  
 https://mpla.us/community/professional-development-grants/ 
 
Calendar:  https://mpla.us/news-and-events/calendar/ 
 
Awards: https://mpla.us/community/mpla-awards/ 
 
Job line: https://mpla.us/jobs/ 
 
MPLA on Facebook:  
https://www.facebook.com/MountainPlainsLibraryAssociation/  
 
MPLA on Twitter: 
https://twitter.com/MPLAtweets 
 

Donate to MPLA 
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